
TENISON WOODS COLLEGE
 Early Learning to Year 12

Co-Educational Catholic College

 Shepherdson Road 
PO Box 965, Mount Gambier SA 5290

Telephone (08) 8725 5455
Facsimile (08) 8724 9303

Email: news@tenison.catholic.edu.au

www.tenison.catholic.edu.au
Cricos Provider Code: 01751G                   ABN 25 508 850 572

Public holiday Monday 8 March
STUDENT FREE DAY Tuesday 9 March 

WEDNESDAY 3 MARCH 2021  
WEEK 6, TERM 1

Making the ordinary  extraordinary  at Tenison Woods College

Weekly  Newsletter

Last Friday the College held its annual senior Athletics Carnival, except 
this year was slightly different. In 2021, the Year 7 cohort joined the high 
school carnival, and brought with them an abundance of enthusiasm, 
participation and talent. After the previous three days of competition 
including the 1500m, hurdles and 800m, Woods started the day off with 
a 102-point lead above second place.

Various records were broken throughout the carnival. Jacob Salmon 
broke the U/14 male 800m record with a time of 2:26.31, beating the old 
record by 2.39 seconds. Rex Jones managed to fly on Friday, breaking 
the U/14 male High Jump with a height of 1.75m. The previous record 
for the High Jump was 1.68m. McAuley’s U/14 male 4x100 relay team 
beat the old record of 55.38 seconds by over 1 second with a time of 
54.16 seconds! Due to the introduction of the Year 7 cohort, a new age 
group for U/13 was introduced as well. As this was a new age group, 
all first place winners obtained the record for their event as well! 
Congratulations to all U/13 competitors that set records this year and 
all record breakers!

After all events were completed, the Spirit Stick was awarded to the 
House with the most participation, which this year was MacKillop! The 
Con Brown Award was presented to Rex Jones with his impressive High 
Jump record.

Best Dressed Female was presented to Abigael Chizungu, Lily Tucker, 
Astride Ndjeka, Tess Wight, Megan Chant, Danielle Thomas and Zoe 
Aberle, who were dressed as 'The Kardashians'. Best Dressed Male was 
awarded to James Holmes, wearing the costume of 'Ali G'. Best Dressed 
Staff member went to Emily Dawe who was Dressed as 'Merida' from Brave.  

It was then time for the overall carnival house champion to be announced!  
In fourth position was MacKillop with a score of 3,960 points. 
Champagnat found themselves in third place with 4,019 points.  
In second place, McAuley managed a healthy 4,162 points. It was 
Woods, however, who claimed the title of House Champions with a 
score of 4,472 points. This is now the second consecutive year that 
Woods have been champions, and they aim to continue their winning 
streak for multiple years to come.

On Monday the College saw the presentation of individual awards from 
the Athletics Carnival. The results were as follows:
U/13 Female Age Group Champion – Maggie Collins
U/13 Male Age Group Champion – Joe Ottoson-Crossling
U/14 Female Age Group Champion – Annabelle Solomons
U/14 Male Age Group Champion – Jacob Salmon
U/15 Female Age Group Champion – Bree Robinson
U/15 Male Age Group Champion – Harry Wright
U/16 Female Age Group Champion – Sophie Wrightson
U/16 Male Age Group Champion – Zac Hopgood
Open Female Age Group Champion – Elyse Willoughby
Open Male Age Group Champion – Nick Joy

Fastest Male (Brian Crowe Memorial Trophy) – Reuben Van Eyk
Fastest Female – Raine Darimaani
Junior Athletics Champion – Maggie Collins
Senior Athletics Champion – Elyse Willoghby
Congratulations to all involved for a successful carnival!

Emily Dawe | Sports Administration Trainee

Year 7-12 Athletics Carnival
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Lenten Season and Project Compassion – Be More
Two weeks ago, we celebrated Shrove Tuesday with our pancake fundraising day, 
while Ash Wednesday liturgies marked the start of Lent; the season in which we 
prepare for Easter.

Fundraising throughout the six weeks of Lent will contribute to Caritas Australia’s 
Project Compassion Campaign. This Lent Caritas Australia calls us to support 
Project Compassion under the theme of Be More. 

Supporting Project Compassion is a way we can proclaim the faith that is in our 

From the Deputy Principal 
It was great to chat to so many parents, carers and 
grandparents at the 7-12 Athletics Day last week 

and to watch the athleticism and sportsmanship 
shown by our Tenison Woods College students. There 

were some truly outstanding results that were displayed and celebrated.  
This week we continue this with the Reception – Year 2 Sports Day on Friday 
and then next week we gather for the 3rd and final event – the Year 3-6 Sports 
Day. Both of these events are to be held at Marist Park and parents and carers 
are reminded that there is parking either at the top of the oval or in the grounds 
at Marist Park. Marist Park is entered off Shepherdson Road with the entrance 
to the oval at the southern end of the carpark. 

Homework help
This week’s Studiosity sessions for Middle and Senior school students were 
a great reminder about the value of this free service, provided to families, to 
support the learning of students. For parents and carers who are unfamiliar 
with Studiosity, I would highly recommend spending some time with your child 
to look at the services it provides for homework support. Further information is 
included in the Studiosity article also in this newsletter.

Michelle Coote  |  Deputy Principal

Athletics Carnivals – Excellence, Fun and Community 
Spirit 

We enjoyed a wonderful 7-12 Athletics Carnival Friday 26 
February. Thank you to the students and staff who entered into 

the fun of the day, with a variety of records, personal bests, team endeavour and 
community building. Special thanks to Ian Ross, Emily Dawe and the HPE Team 
for their leadership, in addition to the ICT Team and Grounds Team who offered 
their characteristic support. Patrons were well catered for by Sugarloaf Café, our 
talented Hospitality Students, and Aero Expresso. I was also delighted that staff 
acquitted themselves well in the relay and the tug-of-war competitions, only to 
be defeated by the ‘giant killers’ ELCC children in the tug-of-war.    

We look forward to the following great sporting celebrations as well as 
community building events: 
•	 R-2 Sports Day, Friday 5 March 
•	 3-6 Sports Day, Friday 12 March
•	 SE Interschool Athletics Carnival, Penola High School, Wednesday 17 March
	
I extend a very warm welcome to parents, carers and family members to attend 
these carnivals to witness the athletics endeavours and also meet other families 
who are part of the College community. Catering will be provided for all the 
carnivals, so come to the College for a long lunch break from work commitments, 
enjoy the athletics and have a bite to eat at the same time.  

Nude Food and Minimising Bins Within the School
Buoyed by the Junior School’s successful Nude Food initiative and the reduced 
waste within the school, we are looking to reduce the large dumpsters across 
the school.  We will replace these large dumpsters with smaller bins and work 
toward a situation where we have a refined approach to external bins for:
1.	 General waste
2.	 Bottles and containers
3.	 Mixed recyclables – such as paper, cardboard etc
4.	 Green waste

There are a range of issues for us as a school to address, and then some 
issues for us to discuss with the City of Mount Gambier Council so that there 
is greater integrity in our recycling processes as a school and as a community. 
The Grounds Team and Cleaning Team are committed to assisting the College 
in realising this ambition if all of the community is on board and works together 
in a collaborative way. 

This issue is one of the major life learnings of our time for our young, and I 
am committed to ensuring that we act with integrity as a school community 
and teach our children, through our actions, about the care for our planet.  
Anything you can do and advise as a family in relation to refining our 
processes will be gratefully received. I trust that with deliberate, creative 
and collaborative endeavour we can take this very ordinary issue of waste 
and achieve extraordinary outcomes for our school and global community. 

hearts and help our brothers and sisters in need. During Lent, we are invited to 
take up the call to fast, pray and give alms - in solidarity as a global community.  
As such, our commitment to marginalised people is a direct response to the 
Christian call to ‘act justly, love mercifully, and walk humbly with our God.’

Board Annual General Meeting
I remind parents and caregivers of the Annual General Meeting of the Tenison 
Woods College Board, which will be held Wednesday 24th March at 7:30pm in the 
Pam Ronan Centre.  Nominations are sought for people interested in serving on 
the Board this year.  The associated correspondence is found here.

Caring For One Another – Road Safety In The Marist Park Area 
I remind families of the importance to monitor their actions in the Marist Park 
area, which can be quite hazardous given the terrain and the less organised 
parking approach given the nature of the property.  Please keep an eye out for 
one another as we enter and leave Marist Park. 

Drop Into The Sugarloaf Café
I am thrilled that the Sugarloaf Café is inviting parents to meet at the café to catch 
up over a coffee and their culinary delights. Come and try the café once you have 
dropped off your children in the morning or call in before you collect children at 
the end of the day.  With a special area dedicated to adults, it’s a great place to 
catch your breath, take a moment for yourself and meet other parents who enjoy 
great coffee!  

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

CIM Team News
Stations of the Cross

Stations of the Cross is a prayerful pilgrimage-type  
commemoration of the story of the events of Good Friday 
– Jesus’ last day. Students will be leading the Stations of 

the Cross at St Paul’s Church on 2 Fridays during Lent.  
Please note the following dates and advise myself via email if 

your child/children would like to be involved.
All families and friends are encouraged to join us for both of these dates.
•	 Friday 19 March at 6:15pm led by the Middle School & Senior School  
	 students.
•	 Friday 26 March at 6:15pm re-enacted by the Junior School students.
 
Engage more fully in prayer this Lent at the Be My Witness Lenten Program 
Tonight 7:00-8:30pm in the Staffroom
During Lent, we extend a warm invitation for members of our school  
community to join a small faith sharing/discussion group on Wednesday  
evenings at Tenison Woods College from 7.00-8.30pm in the Staffroom.  
The Scripture, prayer, reflection and discussion will centre around our daily 
lives and encourage us all to strengthen our personal relationship with Jesus.
The sessions will be partially video led and partially leader facilitated and are 
part of an engaging and inspiring program.
No religious background or affiliation is necessary and it is open to those 
who might be interested in doing something like this for the first time, or have  
participated in discussion groups in the past.

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312215/Board_Nomination_2021.pdf
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Students of Penola - Youth Steering 
Committee Opportunity

The Riddoch Business and Community Association (RBCA) have put a call out 
to students to get involved in a Youth Steering Committee for the town which 
will sit under the RBCA, where youth will work directly with members from the 
RBCA developing their leadership skills.
This will assist them to work in a team setting, learn how to set goals, gain 
confidence, make effective presentations, build resilience, think outside of the 
square and also encourage a culture of volunteerism. It will also put them in 
touch directly with members of the Penola business community.
Some projects that the group will work on include Town Merchandise (designing, 
organising and marketing), Communications (social media, marketing, plus the 
opportunity to take part in media training with ABC journalist Liz Rymill) and 
Event Planning. They will also learn how to effectively run committee meetings 
and the basics of governance.
This is a fantastic opportunity for students who reside in Penola and surrounds!
Applications close on Friday 19 March and are open to 14-20 year olds.
Students can make an application through the website: 
https://penolacoonawarra.com/youth-leaders-application/ 

Reception - Year 2 Sports Day  
This Friday! 

The Reception to Year 2 Sports Day will be held this Friday 5 March at Marist 
Park. This year there are some slight changes to the program with the Year 2 
students participating in some different field events, those being long jump, shot 
put and hurdles. This gives the Year 2 students an insight into the Year 3-6 Sports 
Day for 2022. The College thanks the Year 6 Founder Leaders who have been 
busy practising their health hustle moves and the words of the new team chants. 

For parents, the coffee van will be available as well as the following food options.
Menu for the day
Choc Chip Biscuits -$1.00
Muffins -$4.00
Bacon and Egg Rolls - $4.00
Jelly Cups - $2.00
Iced coffee - $4.50
Water - $2.00

For those who have pre-ordered a sausage, please collect from the BBQ, and we 
ask that you bring the correct money to the stall as we will have limited change.

To view the timetable for the day please click here. 

Parents and carers are more than welcome to attend. There will be a COVID-19 
check in available for all parents and carers located near the canteen area.
Any enquires, please feel free to email me at oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher / R-6 Sports Coordinator

Clean Up Australia Day Tomorrow
Including  Founder Point Initiative 

Tomorrow, Thursday 4 March, the College will be engaged in their annual Clean 
Up Australia Day. The excercise will begin at 12.30pm and conclude at 1.20pm. 
During this time, all Reception to Year 12 students and teachers will partake in the 
activity, pairing up with their year level buddies (with the exception of the ELCC 
and Year 11 who will undertake their clean up in lesson 1 on Friday). 

Reception and Year 12		 Junior and Senior Oval
Year 1 and 5		  Aston Fields, Grounds Sheds, Carparks, SAKG/ 
			   Old Dairy
Year 2 and 6		  School Building Zone 
Year 3 and 7		  Marist Park and Surrounding Areas
Year 4 and 8		  Hastings Cunningham Reserve  
			   (Consent to be obtained)
Year 9 and Poplars		  Malseed Park (Consent to be obtained)
Year 10			   White Ave to Rail Lands Walkway 
Year 11 and ELC		  Marist Park Entrance/Grassed Staff Parking  
(Friday)			   Area

The year levels leaving the school site will require electronic consent, which has 
been sent to parents.

The incentive for this year’s Clean Up will be founder points. Year Level Buddy 
Groups will collect waste in house groups. Each cohort will have bags labelled 
and coloured according to their respective founder teams. At the weigh-in station 
at the Project Recology Workspace, there will be four large 1100ltr dumpsters 
coloured red, yellow, blue, and green. After weigh-in, weights will be added to 
founder team points tally.

Tom Linnell | Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

We invite Parents/Carers To Volunteer  
In The Faith, Health and Wellbeing 

Committee or as LAP Volunteers
The College is calling for Parents/Carers to join the Faith, Health & Wellbeing 
Committee on the second Thursday of the month at 5:15pm in the library.  
The first meeting will be held on Thursday 11 March. Please contatc me at siglt@
tenison.catholic.edu.au if you wish to join the committee. 

The College is also calling for Learning Assistant Program (LAP) volunteers to 
work for 1 lesson a week, one on one with a student that may require support 
in a variety of ways. Please refer to the volunteer pack attached at https://
www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/volunteers if you are interested in 
volunteering. 
Please contact Jess Lucas at lucaj@tenison.catholic.edu.au for additional 
information or if you wish to be involved.  

Tania Sigley | Director of Wellbeing

The first session will be TONIGHT Wednesday 3 March and will run each 
Wednesday until the end of term. 
To register your interest or to find out more, please contact me at  
shanc@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Sacramental Preparation Program
A reminder that families involved in the program must attend the second  
session tomorrow, Thursday 4 March, at either 4.30-5.45pm OR 6.45-8.00pm 
at St Paul’s Hall.

Term 1 Masses at the College Chapel
A mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9.15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

The roster for Term 1 masses:
Week 6               Thursday 4 March – Year 8 (please note the changed date)
Week 7               Thursday 11 March – Year 10 (please note the changed date)
Week 8               Thursday 18 March – Year 9
Week 9               Thursday 25 March – Year 6
Week 10             Holy Thursday – no mass
Week 11             Thursday 8 April – Year 7

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. We invite all old scholars, past parents/caregivers, friends and 
former staff members to reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 

Keep up to date with all the news in the College community. Register your  
details today, via our website.

https://penolacoonawarra.com/youth-leaders-application/ 
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312169/2021_R-2_Sports_Day_Timetable_Revised_.pdf
mailto:oppet%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:siglt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:siglt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/volunteers
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/volunteers
mailto:lucaj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:shanc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au
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Leader's 		
       Latest
Hello, our names are Bree and Rajat and we are the Year 9 student leaders 
for 2021. We are so privileged to have received this role as it is an amazing 
opportunity to the give the middle school a more defined voice, and 
encourage ideas from, and promote interaction between, the different year 
levels. 
As Year 9 leaders this year, our goals are to work with the other leaders and 
the teachers to start up programs, events and opportunities to appeal to 
everyone in the school, and get everyone no matter their interests, involved 
in something that excites them for school. One of our main goals however is 
to be more involved with our Year 9 community and bring the cohort closer 
together throughout the year.   
So far this year we have attended meetings with other student leaders in 
our school such as founder leaders, Year 6 student leaders, Senior School 
leaders and the 2021 School Captains. We have talked about subjects such 
as the new school bell which has everyone talking and discussed events 
such as the recent 7-12 Athletics Day. We have attended and helped out 
at the Welcome Evening which happened earlier in the term. Recently we 
introduced the Middle School Council to the Year 7 and 8 classes with the 
help of the Year 9 Founder Leaders, which we look forward to leading. 
What we hope to do later in this term is be involved in Harmony Day and 
St Patricks Day events which we will be planning in the upcoming weeks. 
We will also be helping out with the upcoming Reception to Year 2 Sports 
Day which will be a great opportunity for us to be involved with the younger 
community of our school. 
We are so excited for what is to come this year. We hope to see everyone’s 
faces throughout the year. 

Bree Robinson and Rajat Pandey | Year 9 Student Leaders
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Tom Button Secures  
Carpentry Apprenticeship

Congratulations to 2021 Year 12 student Tom Button on securing a ‘Certificate 
III in Carpentry’ apprenticeship with Godrik Construction.
Tom was offered the apprenticeship after impressing during his week of work 
experience with Godrik Construction. He was proactive in his endeavour to gain 
a full-time apprenticeship, completing 2 other week-long work experiences 
with different businesses. Tom’s role at Godrik Construction includes 1st and 
2nd fix carpentry, concreting and roofing.
Congratulations, Tom, we wish you luck in your new role!

Tom is pictured alongside his mum, Susan, and Head of Senior School, Ciaran 
Buckley.

On Tuesday 2 March the College held a series of presentations in the Lecture 
Theatre for the Year 7, 8, 11 and 12 students. In 2021, Tenison Woods College Year 
7 to 12 students will once again have free access to the study support platform, 
Studiosity. It is homework and study help, after school hours, from professional 
educators and subject specialists. 

There are two core services that students can use:
•	 Writing Feedback: Students can upload any written essay or draft  
	 assignment, and receive feedback that helps them think about and review  
	 their own work.
• 	 Connect Live: Students can ask a question or draw a diagram and get  
	 immediate help via live chat with a qualified Subject Specialist, across all  
	 core subjects (English, Maths, Science, and more). 

Students also have access to over 750 practice tests and downloadable 
worksheets within their Studiosity accounts. These quizzes are available across 
English, Maths, Chemistry, Physics and Biology for Year 7 through to Year 12 
levels, including NAPLAN-specific content.

This resource has shown to improve students’ confidence and self-efficacy. If you 
have any questions regarding Studiosity please do not hesitate to contact me at 
dicksc@tenison.catholic.edu.au 
For more information: studiosity.com/teacherhub 
Students log in free at: studiosity.com/access

For a quick overview of Studiosity view an informational video here.

Scott Dickson | Director of Learning

mailto:dicksc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
http://studiosity.com/teacherhub
http://studiosity.com/access
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aSM6uHNlkyI 
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Adam Prosperi-Porta Secures  
Cabinet Making Apprenticeship

Congratulations to 2021 Year 12 student Adam Prosperi-Porta, as he has  
secured a 'Certificate III Cabinet Maker' apprenticeship with Harris Cabinets.
Adam completed a week of work experience with Harris Cabinets in early  
February. His positive work ethic, communication skills and dedication to his 
tasks made a positive impact, as he was offered the apprenticeship at the end 
of his work experience week.
His job duties include building and assembling cupboards, maintenance duties 
and workshop maintenance.
Congratulations, Adam, we wish you all the best in your new role!

Adam is pictured alongside Head of Senior School, Ciaran Buckley, his mum, 
Mirella and VET Coordinator and Business Studies Teacher, Joanne Maclean.

Receptions Bake Yummy Chocolate 
Cupcakes in New Maker's Space

Last week on Thursday 25 February the Reception students bounded to the 
Maker's Space to practice some baking skills. Together the class learnt how to 
follow a method and use a range of cooking utensils. Much to the students' 
delight they were later rewarded with some scrumptious chocolate cupcakes 
fresh out of the oven. What a fantastic way to see the College's new facilities 
being used and enjoyed. 

Maria Jeffrey | Reception Teacher

Year 3-6 Sports Day
The Year 3-6 Sports Day will be held on Friday 12 March.  Students will be asked 
to meet at Marist Park at normal school time. Recently elected Founder Leaders 
will be helping on the day.  The day will consist of both track and field events and 
will run until approximately 3:00pm. Students will need to wear PE clothes ONLY 
and can wear coloured zinc but no hair spray.

The Sugarloaf Café will have a stall on the oval for parents and students to 
purchase the following items:

BBQ – sausages $2.00 and hamburgers $3.00
Slices and muffins $2.00
Fruit salad - $4.00
Fruit boxes - $2.00
Water - $2.00
Coffee van will be present

To view a copy of the day’s program click here.
To view a copy of the map for the day click here. 

Parents and carers are more than welcome to attend. There will be a COVID-19 
check in available for all parents and carers located near the canteen area.
Any enquires, please feel free to email me at oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sport Co-ordinator

Budding Surfers Took On The Waves at 
Robe for Stage 1 Outdoor Education

The Stage 1 Outdoor Education 3-day surf camp kicked-off with a 13-kilometre 
coastal walk. Starting at Beachport, 15 Year 10 students, Ms. Clark and Mr. Ross 
completed the challenging walk over sand dunes and along the beach with fully 
laden backpacks weighing between 16-20kg each. The Beachport scenic route 
includes the Salmon hole, blow hole, salt lake and Lake George. After finishing the 
loop walk, a late lunch was enjoyed opposite the Beachport jetty. We travelled 
onto Robe to set up our tents at the camp-site to then cook pre-planned meals 
on the Trangia stoves overlooking Guichen bay.
Day 2 provided many highlights, with students all claiming bragging rights on 
which ‘tube’ was the most spectacular. The conditions overall were ideal at long 
beach with a total of 4 hours in the water ‘cutting it up’. After thawing out back at 
the Robe camp-site, we completed a leisurely walk along the fantastic boardwalk 
route out to the well-known ‘Obelisk’ landmark. An early dinner was followed by 
a restful evening in preparation for our final surf session.
On the final day of the Surf camp we got up early and packed up our camp-site, 
keen to take on the conditions. Upon arrival at Long beach, our budding surfing 
champions were met with only a light 1-2 metre swell. However, good spirits kept 
everyone determined to make the most of the two-hour morning session. With a 
few shivers but plenty of good humour, the surfing grommets finished on a high 
and thanked our wonderful instructors. Points to all surfers for making it through 
the conditions. Well done all, I’m sure we could give a Kelly Slater and Stephanie 
Gilmore a run for their money! A hot hearty lunch in Robe proved popular as we 
farewelled Robe with lots of good memories.
Thank you to Charlie’s Surf School for providing surfing instructors!

Ian Ross | Outdoor Education Teacher

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312227/2021_Year_3-6_Sports_Day_Timetable.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312210/Year_3_-_7_Sports_Day_Map_2021.pdf
mailto:oppet%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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This week the Early Learning and Community Centre celebrated the Birthday of Dr. Seuss. The children enjoyed dressing up and having their face painted as  
‘The Cat in the Hat’ and listening to the stories written by Dr. Seuss. We all agree with Dr. Seuss - “Why fit in when you’re born to stand out!”

Angela Cutting | Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning

Early  Learning and Community  Centre 
 Celebrates Dr. Seuss's Birthday
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Uniform Shop 
Winter Stock Now Available

If you are needing new uniform items for the 2021 school year, visit the Uniform 
Shop during the trading hours below:

Tuesdays 8:00AM - 12:00PM
Thursdays 1:00PM - 5:00PM

The Uniform Shop will be closed on Tuesday 9 March as this is a student 
free day. 

To view the Uniform Policy click here  https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
To place an order for uniform items, visit the link here  https://bit.ly/3lBouxF

Please note: 
Due to COVID, there may be stock level issues for some items. Thank you for 
your patience. 

2022 Year 7 & 8 Middle School Information Evening - Millicent 
Wednesday 10 March 2021, 7:15pm. St. Anthony’s Catholic Primary School, Millicent 

We invite all prospective 2022 Year 7 & 8 students and families to join us at St. Anthony’s Catholic Primary 
School. Meet the Head of Middle School, Mr. Nick Patzel, as well as hear from current students attending 
the College and see for yourself what our College has to offer. At Tenison Woods College, every learner has 
a place, every learner has a pathway and every learner will shine. This is supported by our new curriculum  
opportunities, in our newly developed 
     Middle School, the Gilap Wanga 
           Learning Community.

TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Mount Gambier   |   Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College  
Corner of Shepherdson Road & White Avenue, Mount Gambier   |   P: (08) 8725 5455   |   E: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au   |   www.tenison.catholic.edu.au  

For any enquiries please contact 
our Enrolment Registrar, 

Tracey Davey on 
(08) 8725 5455 or 

davet@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

Gilap
Wanga Learning Community

2022 Year 7 & 8 Millicent Info Night SE Voice Half Horiz 262 x 186.indd   12022 Year 7 & 8 Millicent Info Night SE Voice Half Horiz 262 x 186.indd   1 23/02/2021   11:00:56 AM23/02/2021   11:00:56 AM

Upcoming Events:
Thursday 4 March
•	 Clean Up Australia day
•	 Year 11 and Year 12 Drama Curriculum Camp, Adelaide
•	 Family Sacrament Sessions, 3:45pm or 6:45pm

Friday 5 March
•	 Reception to Year 2 Sports Day, 9:00am, Marist Park 
•	 Clean Up Australia Day for ELCC and Year 11 students

Saturday 6 March
•	 Parish Mass, 6:00pm, St Paul's Church

Sunday 7 March
•	 Parish Mass, 11:00am, St Paul's Church

Monday 8 March
•	 Public Holiday - Adelaide Cup

Tuesday 9 March
•	 Student Free Day

Wednesday 10 March
•	 Millicent Families Gathering and Information Evening, 6:00pm
•	 Millicent 2022 Middle School Information Evening, 7:15pm 

https://bit.ly/3iQLPJZ
https://bit.ly/3lBouxF
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Year 7-12 Athletics Carnival
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https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312214/2021_AGM_Invite.pdf
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

PAGE 11

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf


Corner of Shepherdson Road & White Avenue, Mount Gambier
t: (08) 8725 5455    |    e: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au    |    w: www.tenison.catholic.edu.au    
         tenisonwoodscollegemountgambier                                 tenisonwoodscollege

Our 2021 Twilight Tour is open to all prospective families, with three tour options available:

Junior School   |   Middle/Senior School   |   Whole School

We ask that you please register your attendance via our website or Facebook page
or via this link: tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/twilight-tour

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS
OPEN WEEK
AUGUST 10-16
Contact your local Catholic school to join a tour. 
Discover more at cesa.catholic.edu.au.

Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College

Wednesday 24 March, 5:45pm

TWILIGHT 
T O U R

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/twilight-tour
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PARENT CONNECTION
OPPORTUNITIES 

 AT  TENISON  WOODS  COLLEGE

March Webinars for Parents and Educators 

Further Information and Registration 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-caregiver-responding-to-children-who-shut-down-and-dont-

talk-tickets-139319445211  

Presented by the LBI Foundation in Partnership with the Federation of 
Catholic School Parent Communities

Dr Ivan Raymond 
Clinical Psychologist, PhD 

Ms Kylie Agnew 
Registered Psychologist and Teacher www.lbi.org.au 

TERM 1

Reception Reading Session 
Tuesday 16 March, 7:00pm @ MacKillop  
Reception Building

Come along and learn how to assist your child with their reading. 

LBI - Children and Young People Who Shut Down And 
Avoid Talking: What Parents and Caregivers Can Do 
Tuesday 23 March, 7:00pm @ Staffroom

Families are welcome to join us at the College for an LBI Parent Connection 
night in the Staffroom. Alternatively, you can choose to watch the webinar in 
the comfort of your home. For more information including the Zoom meeting 
link and password, click the link here: https://bit.ly/3jSDYOq

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thursday 25 March, Pam Ronan Centre 4:00pm - 8:00pm
Tuesday 30 March, Telephone interviews will occur 4:00pm - 8:00pm  

Pathways Parent Engagement Session 
Tuesday 16 March, 6:00-7:00pm @ Lecture Theatre

Personalised Plan for Learning (PPL) 
Information Session*
*Please note: Parents will be invited to this event if their child requires a PPL.
The Parent Information session will assist parents in their understanding of 
their student’s PPL. A PPL is a tool that documents and promotes learner  
engagement and achievement. It enables flexible design of curriculum so 
that learners can co-construct and apply their learning in real life authentic  
contexts. This session will be facilitated by the three sub school Pathways  
Coordinators and will be a chance to meet the coordinators and discuss how 
the PPL supports learning. 

WEEK 9

WEEK 9
WEEK 10

WEEK 8

WEEK 8

https://bit.ly/3jSDYOq

